Williams Road PO Box 107 Narrogin WA 6312

Phone: (08) 9881 1200 Fax: (08) 9881 3482 Mobile: 0476 815 005

Principal: Mr David Harrison
Deputy Principals: Mrs Jenny Carter
Mrs Shannon Hardingham

Email:

Narrogin.ps@education.wa.edu.au

Wesite: narroginprimaryschool.wa.edu.au

**Dates to Remember** 

# Friday 12 May

Mothers Day Breakfast School Cross Country

Wednesday 17 May

**School Board Meeting** 

Friday 19 May

P&C Lap-a-thon

Monday 22 May

Year 6 Leadership Camp

**Thursday 25 May** 

2S Assembly

**Monday 5 June** 

**Public Holiday** 

Wednesday 7 - 14 June

Book Fair in Library

Narrogin Primary School Voluntary Contributions Commonwealth Bank 066 522 0090 0206





# **Independent Public School**

Term 2, Issue 13

Wednesday 10 May 2017

# In the Pursuit of Excellence

# From the Principal

#### **STAR MURAL**

Last week we had the privilege of welcoming Ross, Rachel and Darren back to the school to work on the second part of their mural around the dental centre. This mural has a focus on the night sky, with stories woven into the painting. To celebrate the completion of this part of the mural, we had a whole school assembly on Monday morning. CAN presented the school with a video showing the production and completion of the Waugal Wall. This was shown to the students – we will be making it available for public viewing in the near future – it is an amazing video and a great promotion of both the Waugal Wall and our school. What celebration would be complete without food. Our lovely P&C cooked and decorated 400 star biscuits for all of the school to enjoy - YUM - before each class had the opportunity to visit the wall and the artists. A big thank you to everyone involved in any way with the completion of our mural.

#### **MOTHER'S DAY EVENTS AT NPS**

We would like to wish all of our mothers and grandmothers a Happy Mother's Day for this coming Sunday and hope you all have a wonderful day with your families. I know there are a number of classes working on a little special something to take home for their Mums. There are also a few special events happening over the next two days:

- Ms Whiteford's class have a Mother's Day afternoon tea tomorrow Thursday 11 May at 1.30pm.
- Mrs Shepherd's class have invited their mums in for afternoon tea on Friday 12 May at 1.30pm.
- Both Kindy classes are together on Friday. They have invited their mums in for a morning tea at 10.45am. We are expecting there to be a lot of people at Kindy for this event.
- The P&C are hosting a Mother's Day breakfast in the undercover area on Friday
   12 May commencing at 7.30am see the P&C notes on the back. We hope to see lots of people there.

All of these events have involved a lot of effort and commitment from the students and the teachers. We hope the people involved enjoy their event/s. Watch out for the photos in next week's newsletter. *Mrs Carter* 

#### **WEEK 2 STARR STUDENTS**

Congratulations to the following students who were our STARR students for Week 2. TOLERANCE – Mckenzie (PPS); Cody (2S)

ACADEMIC EXCELLENCE – Emma (PPW); Clancy (1A); Tristan (3/4M); Jakeb (5/6B) RESPONSIBILITY – April (1B); Ellie (2Mc); Nathan (3D); Kate (4H); Drew (4/5C); Christina (6TT)



## SAFETY HOUSE CO-ORDINATOR

We are looking for a parent to co-ordinate a safety house program, for more information please call the school office 98811 200.

## SAFETY HOUSE

#### **BOOK FAIR - COMING SOON!**

Wednesday 7 - Wednesday 14 June Book Fair will be in the Library for a week, it will be open before, during and after school.



#### CHATTERBOX CHAT

Encouragement - we all need it. If you see someone struggling give them some "You can do it".

If they need a bit of extra help, offer it. If anyone has any second hand uniforms please drop into the office. Enjoy the coming week.

Chappy ~ Mrs Desi Wilkie

HELPERS NEEDED for NPS display in the town hall for the Mothers Day Art Food and Wine trail. I will be setting up a display and sale of students art and crafts on Friday 12 May, and packing away on the Sunday. I'm holding a major art exhibition Saturday and Sunday so I need a roster of people to just be at the display. Its a gold coin donation for purchases. You would just have to be there (smiling) to support our school and kids! If you're able to help out please phone the school to be rostered onto a time. Many thanks, I will endeavour to fill in gaps. *Mrs Christine Davis* 

#### **CANTEEN ROSTER**

# A huge thank you to the following volunteers:



Wednesday 10 Sarah Munns Thursday 11 Mel Browne

Friday 12 Melissa Learmonth
Monday 15 Kylie Bradford
Tuesday 16 **Help Needed** 

If you are not on our roster and you would like to be, please contact Gloria or Jess at the canteen 9881 1200.

#### P & C NEWS

#### **Mother's Day Breakfast**

Don't forget to get your ticket from the school office for this fun event on Friday 12 May. We will be serving a yummy breakfast from 7.30am until 8.30am and there will be a 'Shop local = Love local' fashion parade featuring outfits from Steelo's, Parry's, Rambling Rose, Sherrie de Gruchy (Intimo and Galibelle consultant), Sportspower, J & D's Lifestyle, Thing-a-me-bobs, Toyworld and Narrogin Nursery Café and Gallery. Tickets are \$7 for adults and \$5 for kids, cash sales only please. For catering purposes there will be no door sales. We will have a gold coin stall for the kids to buy Mum a small gift and they can also colour and decorate a card for Mum. Why not bring your Mum, Aunty Flo and Gran too.

# Narrogin Primary School P & C Triathlon

Have you ever thought about a career in events management? This could be your stepping stone... Tanya Hadlow and Sarah Corner would love four people to join them on a committee to plan and stage this event. You can choose a specific job such as advertising and promotion or catering. Please contact either the school office or Filipa on 0407 471 097 to leave your details.

### P & C Lapathon

Have you picked out your Disney costume yet? Come and have a family picnic and some laughs next Friday 19 May. More details in next week's newsletter.

## **Library Opening Times**

The library is open at lunch time on Monday, Tuesday and Wednesdays for students to read or play games. Later this term there will be a STEM (Science, Technology, Engineering & Maths) display for students to get involved with.

# Thank you

A huge thank you to Gloria and her family and a group of wonderful volunteers who spent time over the weekend making star biscuits for the opening of the Star Mural. They were not only delicious but looked wonderful. You are all stars!

#### P & C Uniform Shop

We are still waiting on our jumper order from our suppliers. Why not have a look at our lovely rain jackets at \$28.00, hardwearing, warm and they have a fold away hood.

Filipa Shepherd P&C Secretary

# STAR MURAL







